
 

 
“What Did You Do This Summer?” 

 

Its August … already. No doubt in a few short weeks, someone will ask you, “so what did you do this 

summer?” Well, if you’ve been around Glory of Christ this past summer, the answer would be, “a lot!” 

Granted, summer does slow things down a little bit around here, but it’s still a busy place. So even though 

summer isn’t quite over yet, I thought it would be helpful to look back at what we have been doing this 

summer. 

 

VBS 

You know summer has arrived when hordes of children descend upon the church, wearing tie-dyed t-shirts 

and wielding Frisbees. Yes, it’s Vacation Bible School! This year, we continued on our multi-year journey 

through the Bible with Out of Egypt I Called My Son, our own home-grown VBS that took us from the birth 

of Moses to the far side of the Red Sea. With interactive storytelling, songs, and crafts, we re-lived God’s 

dramatic rescue of the Israelites from Egypt. And more importantly, we saw how this miraculous rescue 

pointed us ahead to our even greater rescue from our bondage to sin by Christ’s death on the cross.  

 

Gloria Christi 

Music has always served the church as a way to accompany the Gospel and draw out its beauty. Here at Glory 

of Christ, we believe that church music is for everyone, from the toddler just learning to sing “Lord have 

mercy,” to the most seasoned adult who is up to the challenge of Bach’s most difficult music. With this in 

mind, Gloria Christi, our church music camp, was back for another year with Magnificat!, based on Mary’s 

song from Luke 2. Young students from Glory of Christ as well as other congregations joined together each 

day to learn and grow in musicianship and the Lord’s Word. The week culminated as our students sang for the 

Divine Service on Sunday and magnified the Lord with instruments and song. 

 

Higher Things 

Every year, our youth sojourn together with hundreds of other Lutheran teenagers to a gathering that we know 

as Higher Things. There, they are immersed in beautiful worship, solid teaching, and engaging workshops, all 

firmly rooted in the Lord’s word. They also manage to have a bit of fun while they’re at it. (Did you see the 

pictures?) This year, Pastor Krueger and Kelly Dorweiler took six of our youth to Concordia University in 

Mequon, Wisconsin. The theme of the gathering this year was Concordia, unity within the church. It was a 

fantastic trip, notwithstanding the near-brush with a funnel cloud. 

 



Wednesday mornings 

Many of our activities may go on hiatus during the summer, but not Wednesday mornings! Every Wednesday 

begins at 9:15 with a brief service where we’ve been traveling through the Psalter, one psalm at a time. We’ve 

already been through the whole book once, and we’ve started again! Then, at 10:00, Bible Class begins. 

We’ve been trekking through 1 and 2 Samuel. We’ve re-visited all the stories you covered in Sunday School 

as well as the ones that probably never made it into the curriculum.  

 

Youth group 

Our VBS offering this year was donated to New Life crisis pregnancy center. In addition to all the diapers we 

collected, our youth group took the offering and purchased all kinds of baby supplies, including car seats, 

strollers, wipes, and cribs. Then we loaded it all up into cars and took it down to Richfield to present the gifts 

to them there. Later this month, the youth group will be welcoming in the new sixth graders at the annual pool 

party at Pastor Johnson’s house. I’m certain Pastor Kruger will help us all remember our baptism as he does 

an epic cannonball into the deep end.  

 

And more… 

So many other things continue during the summer, including hospital visits and services at Cherrywood and 

Sunday morning Bible Class and planning for the rest of the year. But above all, the one thing that provides 

the constant rhythm and beat in the church is the Divine Service. In His infinite wisdom, the Lord gave us a 

weekly Sabbath. Seasons may come and go, our schedules evolve, and our lives are always changing, but the 

Lord gives us the one thing needful week after week after week. We always need His name, His forgiveness, 

His guidance, His rebuke, His mercy, His supper, and His blessing. So the Lord is here every week, always 

giving what we need the most. And that’s why we’re here too. 

 

That’s what we did this summer. 

 

Pastor Johnson 

 

 

The Eighth Sunday after Pentecost 

August 4, 2019 

 

The Fourth Petition 

Give us this day our daily bread. 

 

What does this mean? 

 

God certainly gives daily bread to everyone without our prayers, even to all evil people, but we pray in this 

petition that God would lead us to realize this and to receive our daily bread with thanksgiving. 

  

What is meant by daily bread? 

 

Daily bread includes everything that has to do with the support and needs of the body, such as food, drink, 

clothing, shoes, house, home, land, animals, money, goods, a devout husband or wife, devout children, devout 

workers, devout and faithful rulers, good government, good weather, peace, health, self-control, good 

reputation, good friends, faithful neighbors, and the like. 



The Ninth Sunday after Pentecost 

August 11, 2019 

 

The Fifth Petition 

And forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against us. 

 

What does this mean? 

 

We pray in this petition that our Father in heaven would not look at our sins, or deny our prayer because of 

them. We are neither worthy of the things for which we pray, nor have we deserved them, but we ask that He 

would give them all to us by grace, for we daily sin much and surely deserve nothing but punishment. So we 

too will sincerely forgive and gladly do good to those who sin against us. 

 

The Tenth Sunday after Pentecost 

August 18, 2019 

 
The Sixth Petition 

And lead us not into temptation. 

 

What does this mean? 

 

God tempts no one. We pray in this petition that God would guard and keep us so that the devil, the world, 

and our sinful nature may not deceive us or mislead us into false belief, despair, and other great shame and 

vice. Although we are attacked by these things, we pray that we may finally overcome them and win the 

victory. 
 

The Eleventh Sunday After Pentecost 

August 25, 2019 
 

 

The Seventh Petition 

But deliver us from evil. 

 

What does this mean? 

 

We pray in this petition, in summary, that our Father in heaven would rescue us from every evil of body and 

soul, possessions and reputation, and finally, when our last hour comes, give us a blessed end, and graciously 

take us from this valley of sorrow to Himself in heaven. 



 
Altar Flower Chart: The cost of the Altar flowers is $40 per Sunday and you will be able to take your flowers 

home with you after the service in a box located in the kitchen on the shelf above the triple sink.  To have your 

payment for flowers applied correctly, please use one of the Designated Offering envelopes found in your box 

of envelopes or label the outside of one of your regular envelopes with the words ‘Altar flowers’. If you take the 

black liners home, please be sure to bring them back to church by the following Wednesday. Janice Hartness is 

our flower coordinator.  If you have any special requests, please contact her at 763-355-5427 by the Wednesday 

prior.  The 2019 Flower chart is available for you to sign up for Flowers.  The following people have signed 

up through September: 

 

August 4th           Lee & Doris Hart 

August 11th        Leonard Albers 

August 18th        David & Louise Werts 

August 25th         Rev. & Carol Fehrmann 

September 1st     Jeremy & Jill Eickhoff 

September 8th     Tim & Carol Beach 

September 15th   Bob & Arlene Strom 

September 22nd  Dawson & Enya Abel 

September 29th   Craig & Charlotte Smith  

 

Sunday Schedule: Divine Service 9:00 AM; followed by Bible Class at 10:30. 

 

Monday Evening Divine Service 7:00 PM 

Wednesday morning Prayer Service and Bible Study – Morning Prayer services begin at 9:15 am, 

followed by Bible Study at 10:00 am.  

Northwest Suburban Circuit Congregation Prayers – Each week we will be praying for a congregation in 

the circuit and for others who have or have had a connection with them. This month, we are asking for St. Paul 

Lutheran, Osseo and Pastor Daniel Burns, Shepherd of the Grove Lutheran Church & Childcare Center, Maple 

Grove, and Pastor Tim Lamkin Sr., Rev. Matthew Harrison, our Synod President and all our elected officers and 

board members in the LCMS, and Rev. Lucas Woodford, our District President, all all of our elected officers 

and  board members in the MN South District.  

SAVE THE DATE! Perspectives Presentation: Suicide – This is a FREE presentation to be held here, at 

Glory of Christ, on Sunday, September 22nd. The presenter is Rev. Peter Preus, who will be giving a 

presentation on the Christian response to Suicide. Please place this important event on your calendars. 

Reverand  Preus’s book: And She was a Christian, is for sale and can be found on the informational table in 

the Narthex.  

 

 



Looking for an easy way to support Lutheran education?  GOC is now collecting Box 

Tops for Education.  These small rectangles are each worth 10 cents and can be found on tons 

of General Mills products—everything from Kleenex to dishwasher tabs to cereal.  Simply 

clip and drop into the jar in the narthex to help support St. John’s Lutheran School.  

 

 

"Putting the gifts to good use." 

1 Peter 4:10 "As each has received a gift, use it to serve one another, as good stewards of God's varied 

grace." 

 

Hello Glory of Christ Lutheran Church members.  Thank you for taking time to submit surveys to us! We 

are compiling the results now and an Informational meeting will be held on Sunday, September 29th at 11:45 

am (After Bible Study) to present the results to the congregation.  If you have any questions, please contact 

Mari Houck, Al Lindh, Jill Eickhoff, Laura Thurk, Tyler Gangestad, Travis Dorweiler, Mike Connealy, 

Chelsie Ofsthun, Christian Preus, Patton Hoffarth, Kord Brashear, Pastor Johnson, or Pastor Krueger. Thank 

you and have a blessed day! 

 

The countdown is on!  Only 2 weeks to the Glory of Christ golf event!  Everyone is invited to join the 

fun!  Saturday, August 17 with tee times beginning at 3:30 PM. We will play at Shamrock Golf Course in 

Corcoran with dinner and awards to follow in their pavilion. All skill levels welcome – it is a fun time!  Please 

sign-up in the Narthex. Questions?  Please see Mike Miller or Naomi Teske.  

Main Street Living is an hour-long Lutheran television program that airs new episodes each Sunday 

morning. The Twin Cities program is broadcast at 10 a.m. Central time on WFTC channel 29/9-2. Each 

Sunday, viewers enjoy a 30-minute remastered episode of “This is the Life,” a popular Lutheran Hour 

Ministries series from the 70s and 80s. The episode is followed by a modified Lutheran worship service—led 

by a different local pastor each week. Main Street Living (Twin Cities) is endorsed by the Minnesota South 

District of the Lutheran Church—Missouri Synod; however, the program receives no funding from the 

District. It is totally funded by viewers and congregations of the WFTC viewing area. 

Hey, Moms!  The best season in MN is almost upon us--summer time!  It's time for playgroups in the 

park.  The purpose of these is to get our kids together (all ages are welcome) and play and chat.  We meet 

around 10 am each Wed. at different parks and go home once the kids need naps or the moms are done 

talking!  If you want to bring a lunch or snacks, please make sure they are nut-free!  If you have any 

questions, let Susan Johnson know (sjhoelz@gmail.com). 

 

Here's our July & August line-up: 

 

August 7th- French Park 

August 14th- Heather Ponds Park 

August 21st- Greenwood Elementary 

 

 

Bibles & Brews – St. John's LCMS Corcoran/Maple Grove will continue this summer 

on the fourth Tuesday of the month: August 27th at Under Pressure Brewing (8806 7th 

Ave N. Golden Valley, MN 55427).  Your congregation and friends are invited!  No 

RSVP required. They will open for us by 6:30 p.m. and we’ll begin the Bible study 

shortly after 7 p.m.  After our study of “Last Things: What happens to our souls after death and before the 

Resurrection?”, stick around for fellowship with fellow members and friends you’ve invited.  

 

 

http://www.mnsdistrict.org/
http://www.mnsdistrict.org/
http://gmail.com/
https://maps.google.com/?q=8806+7th+Ave+N.+Golden+Valley,+MN+55427&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=8806+7th+Ave+N.+Golden+Valley,+MN+55427&entry=gmail&source=g


Everyone Welcome! Pastor Johnson and Pastor Krueger are doing monthly Chapel Services at Cherrywood 

Pointe in Plymouth - 18405 Old Rockford Rd, Plymouth, MN 55446. The next one will be on Monday 

August 12th at 11:00 am. Please feel free to attend this service.  

Fall workshop opportunity: On Saturday, October 12th, Dr. David Maxwell from Concordia Seminary will 

join us here at Glory of Christ for a theological workshop. The topic is: “Justification from Scripture to 

Sermon: a Cross-Disciplinary Study on the Central Doctrine of the Faith.” Don’t let the title scare you, it will 

be very accessible to anyone who is willing to roll up their sleeves and do a little intellectual labor. Stay tuned 

for more details. 

 

 

2019 Glory of Christ Men’s Retreat: The Men’s Retreat has been set for September 13th-15th. It will be at 

the same location on the Whitefish Chain of Lakes in Crosslake, MN. The retreat last year was a big success 

and we are continuing the tradition. Please sign up on the signup sheet in the Narthex. When you sign up, 

please indicate the day and time you plan to arrive. If you have any questions about the event please ask one 

of the Elders If you attended last year, recruit others who missed out on this great fellowship event! 

 

Missionary guest: On August 25, Dr. John Bombaro, LCMS missionary to Latvia, will be joining us for the 

Divine Service and will be presenting during the Bible Study hour afterwards. Dr. Bombaro will be planting a 

new English-speaking congregation in Riga, Latvia, as well as providing theological mentoring to the students 

at the seminary there in the same city. Don't miss the opportunity to meet him and hear about the tremendous 

work he will be doing in our Lord's kingdom.  

 

Remember in our Prayers: Sean Breininger, Arta Walter, Lee & Doris Hart, Velva Kosel, Jack Jakupciak, 

CLEF, Lutheran Synod of Mexico, Kevin Gruenhagen (Dan Gruenhagen’s Father), Mark Skau (Kevin Skau’s 

father), Scott Flugum & Tina Houck (Chris & Mari Houck’s cousins), Aaron Klein ( Nephew of Garry & 

Cheryl McCreary), Linda Corey, LeRoy Reinke and Shirley Holthus (Mother of Jim Holthus). 

 

 

 

 

 



Youth Group Pool Party!    

Your 6th Grader - High Schooler  

is INVITED 

 

"Summer Splash and S'more Spectacular"  

Youth Group Event. 

 
 
Where/When: Sunday, August 18th  

Pastor Johnson's house  

9706 Lily Pond Lane Corcoran, MN 

 

Timing yet to be determined - but late afternoon to evening-ish. 

 

We are welcoming our new 6th Graders to join the Youth Group and have fun with us!  

 

Please RSVP to Julie Anderson by Monday, August 12th for planning purposes via 

email:  julesanders@live.com 

 

Hope to see you there! 

 

~ Julie Anderson 

612.791.0163  

 

Youth Group Coordinator 

Glory of Christ Lutheran Church 

 
 

 

 

mailto:julesanders@live.com


 

 



 



 



 
 

Brothers and Sisters of Glory of Christ, 

 

The Council did not meet in July.  The next Council meeting will be held Tuesday, 

August 13. 

 

Thank you to everyone who responded to the survey for the Long Range Planning 

Committee.  Your responses will help guide the committee's efforts going forward. 

 

Enjoy the rest of your summer! 

 

In Christ, 

 

 

Josh Christian 

Council President 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
Serving Sunday: (August 11, 2019)    

Coffee Servers:     Tom & Brenda Richards 

Acolyte:                                                  Levi DeBlois 

Elders:                                                    Ben Rolf & Mark Swenson 

Ushers:                                                  David Barnaby & Bob Strom 

Tech Duty:       Dan Gruenhagen  

Altar Guild:       Karen Swenson & Debbie Cheek 

Offering Counters:                                  Jeremy & Jill Eickhoff 

Bread Baker:                                          Emily Merkle             

Bread Deliverer:                                      Janet Preus   
                                   

Serving Sunday: (August 18, 2019) 

Coffee Servers:     Leslee Cady & Sandi Edenborg 

Acolyte:      Jackson Kimmel 

Elders:       Ben Rolf & Mark Swenson 

Ushers:      Travis Dorweiler & Paul Koosman 

Tech Duty:      Josh Christian 

Altar Guild:   Mike Krause & Brenda Richards 

Offering Counters:         David & Naomi Teske 

Bread Baker:      Susan Johnson    

Bread Deliverer:     Craig Smith 
                                   

Serving Sunday: (August 25, 2019)  

Coffee Servers:     Rhea Schulz & Linda Corey 

Acolyte:                                                  Logan Kimmel 

Elders:                                                    Ben Rolf & Mark Swenson 

Ushers:                                                  Patton Hoffarth & Jesse Huber 

Tech Duty:      Travis Dorweiler 

Altar Guild:                                             Beth Schoolman & Julie Anderson 

Offering Counters:                                  Carl Hartness & Rhea Schulz 

Bread Baker:                                          Charlotte Smith             

Bread Deliverer:                                     Sharla Woolfolk   
                                   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
August 1st              Lily Qualle      Birthday 

      Gary Newhouse     Birthday 

             

August 2nd                   Adam Karius       Birthday 

                

August 3rd                Janice Hartness     Birthday 

     

August 4th                 Molly Johnson      Birthday 

      Isabel Schaumburg     Birthday 

       

August 6th      Cassie DeRosier     Birthday 

      Barry Fuchs      Birthday  

 

August 7th                Julia Knea      Birthday 

      Jackson Kruger     Birthday 

                

August 8th         Kim Krueger      Birthday 

      Linda Corey      Birthday 

                

August 9th                   Jack Teske      Birthday 

             

August 10th                Pastor Kyle Krueger     Birthday 

      Travis Dorweiler     Birthday 

                

August 11th        Elle Fuchs      Birthday 

 

August 12th        Solomon Marshall     Birthday 

       

August 13th                 Peter Preus       Birthday 

       

August 14th           Jeremy & Jill Eickhoff    Anniversary 

       

August 15th       Carla Claussen     Birthday 

       

August 19th        Gary & Rose Newhouse    Anniversary 

 

August 20th      Patton & Kodi Hoffarth    Anniversary 

      Russ McBroom     Birthday 

      Zach Albers      Birthday 

      John & Arlys Edson     Anniversary 

 

August 24th     Pastor John & Carol Fehrmann   Anniversary 

August 25th     Dan Corey      Birthday 

 

August 28th     Jude Fuchs      Birthday 

 



 
 

 


